#### BRIDGE VILLAGE HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

Nailford House, Brewery Lane, Bridge, Kent CT4 5LF Tel/Fax 01227 831 044

Mrs Margaret Church Clerk to the Council Parish Council of Bridge 'Rufflands' 72a New House Lane Thanington Without CANTERBURY CT4 7BJ

12 February 1997

Dear Margaret,

#### **VILLAGE HALL INSURANCE PREMIUM 1997**

We have today received a demand from Cornhill Insurance for the premium payable by 20 March in the sum of £477.82, a copy of which is enclosed.

They advise us that the buildings sum insured has risen in line with the "current index" from £194,227.00 to £201,996.00, and the contents from £7,500.00 to £7,800.00. Also that the premium for the public liability section has been increased by £5.00 from £65.00 to £700.00 to cover the higher level of both claims against village hall committees and awards made to claimants.

At our recent annual general meeting, Mervyn Gulvin, PC representative, confirmes that in line with its policy laid down last year, the PC would continue to reimburse us for the premium we pay out for its property.

We therefore look forward to receiving your remittance in the sun of £477.82 in time to pay out the premium.

Yours sincerely.

W W Dawson Secretary Chairman: Meriel Connor Clerk: Janet Potter

29 March 1999

Mrs J Horsley BVHMC Chairman Bridge

Dear Janet

#### VILLAGE HALL

I have been asked by the Parish Council to write to you about the lighting in the village hall. The request is that low-level wall lighting be installed as the florescent tubes are rather severe.

I have also been asked a question concerning wheel-chair access to the village hall. I understand that a parishioner has difficulty gaining access to the hall when she visits the Fish Scheme events. Could you let me know if the village hall has wheel-chair access and if so which is the designated entrance.

Finally, as a result of a recent test case, it is no longer possible for the Parish Council to purchase items on behalf of the Management Committee for use in the village hall and reclaim the VAT. I am still willing to purchase items through KCC but will hand over the invoices to Mervyn for direct payment. However, you may prefer to set up your own delivery point number with KCC.

Hope you're settling into the new house.

Yours sincerely

J Potter (Mrs) Parish Clerk

# Bridge Village Hall Management Committee

Ragstone Cottage, Meadow Close, Bridge, nr Canterbury, CT4 5AT Telephone: 01227 830923



Janet Potter Clerk to the Parish Council 50 Riverside Close Bridge

07 September 1999

Dear Janet,

Thank you for your letter regarding the "low-level lighting" for the Village Hall.

After considering the possibility for its use and the different activities in the Hall, the Management Committee have decided that this is nor really a viable proposition.

It would be fairly expensive exercise and with the possible purchase of part of next door, we feel it could be reviewed at a later date.

Yours sincerely

Janet Horsley.

Janet Horsley Chairman

# MERVYN GULVIN

Dip. Arch.(Canterbury) R.I.B.A.

92, High Street, Bridge, Canterbury, Kent, CT4 5LB

architect

Tel: (01227)830881 Fax: (01227) 832111

MJG/lm/6135

# Report to Bridge Parish Council

### Disable access footpath - rear Village Hall

The work to the rear footpath has been completed by the contractor, Mr. C. Penfold, in accordance with the estimate with the layout slightly raised on heights due to the proximity of the SEEBoard main cable.

I enclose the invoice made out to the Parish Council for payment and would recommend settlement. The monies have been received by way of capital grant from Canterbury City Council and are held in our accounts - the VAT is reclaimable (the Parish Council being freeholder of the hall and land)

The low lighting remains to be completed at a cost of £610.00 which will come from the Village Hall budget.

ouncillor M. Gulvin



## BRIDGE & PATRIXBOURNE C.E.P. SCHOOL

Conyngham Lane, Bridge Canterbury, Kent, CT4 5JX Tel: (01227) 830276 Fax: (01227) 830649 e-mail: headteacher@bridge.kent.sch.uk

e-mail: headteacher@bridge.kent.sch.uk www.bridge-school.co.uk

Headmistress: Mrs A. Newton, MA DipSMEMS Assistant Head Teachers: Mrs S. Murrell, Mrs R. Whatley

2<sup>nd</sup> February 2001

Dear Mrs McCombe

#### REPLACEMENT OF MOBILE CLASSROOMS WITH A PERMANENT BUILDING

I am writing to inform you that the above building will be taking place from February19th and from time to time there will be heavy plant and deliveries arriving at the School.

I am writing to all the residents of Conyngham Lane and the part of the High Street which abuts our grounds to inform them that at times there may be very heavy vehicles in the vicinity. Furthermore parking in the school road will be forbidden and pedestrians who use the school road will also need to be vigilant at all times.

Yours sincerely

Headmistress



Mrs A Newton
Headmistress
Bridge & Patrixbourne CEP School
Conyngham Lane
Bridge
Canterbury
Kent CT4 5JX

Dear Mrs Newton

On behalf of the parish council I would like to thank you, your staff and the school governors for the hospitality shown to councillors when we visited the school on Tuesday.

It was a very informative afternoon which I know was thoroughly enjoyed by all of us who were able to attend.

Yours sincerely

John Anderson Chairman

# BRIDGE PARISH COUNCIL

Clerk: Geraldine McCombe

Please reply to: The Clerk, 14 St Mary's Close, Etchinghill, Kent CT18 8NX

Tel/Fax: 01303 862814

Chairman: John Anderson

08 February 2002

Mrs A Williamson Chairman of Governors Bridge & Patrixbourne CEP School Conyngham Lane Bridge Canterbury Kent CT4 5JX

Dear Mrs Williamson

The Parish Council would like to accept your kind invitation to look around the new school classrooms on Tuesday, 12 March 2002 at 4.30 pm. As many of the Councillors as possible will be attending, subject to work commitments and emergencies, together with myself.

I look forward to meeting you on that day.

Yours sincerely

G P McCombe (Mrs)

Parish Clerk

Mrs A Williamson Chairman of Governors Bridge & Patrixbourne CEP School Conyngham Lane Bridge Kent CT4 5JX

Dear Ailsa

Thank you for your recent letter concerning the School. We shall be very pleased to visit you at whatever time your invitation is extended in the new year.

I would like to assure you that it is my intention that the Parish Council and School work closely together in the future for the benefit of the local community.

Yours sincerely

John Anderson Chairman Mrs A Williamson Beechmount Conyngham Lane Bridge Kent CT4 5JX

Dear Mrs Williamson

## Bridge & Patrixbourne CEP School

Councillors would like to congratulate you on your recent appointment as Chairman of the School of Governors and wish you every success during your period of office.

In order to improve communication between the Parish Council and the School councillors would like to invite you to speak to them at one of their meetings which are held on the second Thursday of each month in the Hunter Room starting at 7.30 pm. It is appreciated that you will need time to settle into your new role, but I would be grateful if you could advise me as to when you think it would be convenient for you to attend a meeting.

I also understand that an open evening to view the new classroom extension has already been held. The majority of the councillors were unaware of this and I wonder if you could advise me as to whether it would be possible for a visit to the school to be arranged for them.

I look forward to hearing from you in due course and would like to add my congratulations to those of the councillors.

Yours sincerely

G P McCombe (Mrs) Parish Clerk